BSPA ARTICLE FOR THE BUCKDEN ROUNDABOUT – NOVEMBER 2008
The BSPA are holding a Coffee & Mince-pie morning in Buckden Methodist Hall on Friday 29th November from 1015 to 1200.   It was a most enjoyable social occasion last year and we look forward to a repeat success so please do come along and support us and make a note in your diary now!

From the proceeds of the Book Stall, we have purchased a radio and CD player for the Surgery, to soothe and divert patients from their hopefully brief stay in the Waiting Room.  It would be appreciated if the tall chairs we bought for the waiting Room could be kept for the benefit of those patients who need them.  They were very expensive but appear to attract the attention of youngsters who seem to see them as ‘climbing frames’!
Monday evening Surgeries continue to be fully utilized.  They are run primarily, but not exclusively, for the benefit of patients who are at work during normal consulting hours.

Hearing aid batteries have been an ongoing source of frustration for those patients who need replacements because it meant a visit to Hinchingbrooke Hospital or the Surgery at Eaton Socon.  There is good news!  On the last Friday of every month between 2 and 4pm patients will be able to go to Brampton Surgery [69 Miller Way] where a member of CAMTAD will be available to re-tube your hearing-aid and supply new batteries.

We welcome Clare Thompson who joins as part the Buckden Surgery Reception Team.   

They will cover Jean Matheson’s departure from Little Paxton on a rota basis.
Hinchingbrooke Hospital is once again in the news about the debt which was incurred several years ago when it was technically penalized by the Department of Health accounting rules – a debt which the Government refuses to write off, and as a result, it has been assessed by the Audit Commission as a failing hospital.   What is less well publicized is the fact that it is in the top 5 Hospitals when judged on patient satisfaction criteria.   GPs, as requested, have made strenuous efforts to refer fewer patients to the hospital and felt confident that this had been achieved, however Cambridgeshire NHS [once known as Cambridgeshire PCT and now re-branded] say that GPs continue to refer too many patients but they cannot produce figures to justify this assertion!  
It had become apparent that the regional Strategic Health Authority was looking seriously at the prospect of involving a private company, Canada Health, to run Hinchingbrooke Hospital.   Now a new solution raised by the existing Management to synchronize primary care [GPs] and secondary care [Hinchingbrooke Hospital] under one umbrella, is gaining momentum and support among Staff and Clinicians and should lead to significant savings, if adopted.
The Macmillan Crossroads Cancer & Palliative Care Service is being re-launched and aims to provide practical care, emotional support, information and advice to those affected by cancer within the Huntingdonshire Community.  It has an open referral policy with telephone and written requests for help being received from family members as well as GPs - there is a leaflet with details available from the Surgery.

I shall include an update on the proposed St Neots Darzi Clinic in my next Newsletter.

Sue Paul
